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December 1996
From the Lay Director . . . 

tc \l1 "From the Lay Director . . . 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

At this time of year, it seems quite fitting that I come to you with an attitude of thankfulness.  As our Emmaus Community prepares to move into a new year, I am thankful for the things the Lord is showing to me.  Careful review of The Upper Room Handbook on Emmaus and the Lay Director’s Manual has revealed some wonderful guidelines for properly conducting an Emmaus Community, such as Suggestions for Sponsors that I will be sharing with you in this newsletter.  I am excited to discover this information that has already been carefully thought out and provided for us by The Upper Room.  Their years of wisdom have been passed down through these “manuals” in an effort to maintain the integrity and continuity of The Walk to Emmaus.  The following is a quote from the Handbook regarding the importance of following the guidelines set forth in “The Manuals”.

“The Upper Room Walk to Emmaus is a tightly designed event that is conducted with discipline according to a manual that is universally standard.  Emmaus is offered only with the permission and under the guidelines of the Upper Room.  This ensures a proven format and a common experience which should be trustworthy from weekend to weekend wherever Emmaus is being offered.

The nature of Emmaus minimizes the dangers of experiences which are built around charis​​​matic personalities or redesigned according tot he inclination of each leader.  The Walk does not depend upon the exceptional gifts of any particular person and carefully avoids being leader-centered.  Emmaus is conducted by a well-prepared team of ordinary people who work to​​​gether in a spirit of love and servanthood to provide a non-threatening space in which persons can be themselves in responding to the message and love of God.”1
As you read over the Suggestions for Sponsors, make a commitment to first PRAY about if you should sponsor, then, as the Spirit leads you to extend invitations, incorporate the Suggestions in your recruiting methods as we all strive to en​​​hance and strengthen our local Emmaus Community.  As we give our best to God, we can expect His best in return.

May you and your families be blessed during the upcoming Christmas Season as we celebrate the birth of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!

See you at the Gathering!!

   De Colores!
Debbie Buttram
1Reprinted with permission from the Upper Room from The Upper Room Handbook on Emmaus, page 9 entitled “Emmaus Has Quality Assurance”.
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As we enter into this most celebrated holiday season, it is good to be reminded of our calling in Christ Jesus.  The Apostle Paul said, “As a prisoner for the Lord, then, I urge you to life a life worthy of the calling you have received.  Be completely humble and gentle; be patient, bearing with one another in love.  Make every effort to keep the unity of the Spirit through the bond of peace.” (Ephesians 4:1-3, NIV) Live a life worthy of the calling you have received.  In the hurry and bustle of our busy lives it is easy to forget that calling.  A part of that calling is being ever mindful of the kind of life we are called to live in the marketplace as well as all other places.  Paul would remind us that we are on display before the world as His ambassador.  This is not an easy task but God has given us everything we need to accomplish it.

We are to be completely humble and gentle and patiently bearing with each other in love.  This is the opposite of seeking my own way and forcefully pushing ahead letting the chips fall where they may.  Jesus had a couple of disciples once who wanted to call down fire from heaven to deal with some tough customers.  Have you ever wanted to deal with others in that fashion?  Not only is Jesus’ way to be humble and gentle, but it is to seek how to meet the need of another by serving him.  We are to make every effort to keep the unity of the Spirit through the bond of peace.

Yet we are also called to stand for the truth.  Again in this same letter Paul would say, “Put on the full armor of God so that you can take your stand against the devil’s schemes.  For our struggle is not against flesh and blood, but against the rulers, against the authorities, against the powers of this dark world and against the spiritual forces of evil in the heavenly realms.  Therefore put on the full armor of God, so that when the day of evil comes, you may be able to stand your ground, and after you have done everything, to stand.” (Ephesians 6:11-13, NIV) You see we are in a battle here against evil and the weapons we fight with and the battles we wage are not of this world.  While we are being humble and gentle we are also called to stand against evil.  This is unfortunately where our Christian calling sometimes breaks down.  We just haven’t figured out how to do both of these at the same time.  The reason for this is largely because we forget who the real enemy is.  Our struggle is not against flesh and blood, but against the dark spiritual forces of the devil.  So the fullness of our calling involves being able to live humbly before God while at the same time we stand against the evil in our land.

My prayer for you is that you will have the wisdom from God to be able to live up to this calling you have received.  May you be a good ambassador of Jesus Christ during this coming holiday season.

Love in Christ,

Mark Dunn

The Next Fredericksburg Gathering
Where:
Woodbridge Christian Church

When:
December 14, 1996

Fellowship at 6:00 p.m.  Please bring snacks and refreshments to share.

Devotions:
Pat Weinhardt

Fourth Day:
Linda Perry

Child Care:
To be announced


Upcoming Gatherings
Jan. 11 at 6:00 p.m.
Woodbridge Christian Church

Feb. 8 at 6:00 p.m.
To be announced

A Note from Angel . . . 
Hello and Praise our Lord Jesus!

CHRISTMAS IS COMING!  CHRISTMAS IS COMING!  There is so much to do, and we have to work some overtime to make the extra money that we have to spend.  Oh, and time, we’ve got to go here and there and do this and that and . . . 

There were shepherds abiding in the field, busy?  There was a king running a kingdom . . .   There were wise men traveling, searching . . .  There were people filing registrations for tax purposes . . .  The inns were full and the workers busy . . .  There was so much going on, and in the midst of this busyness a baby was born, a very special baby.  This baby had nothing yet had everything.  His need was great but the provision given was far greater.  Was he a threat or was he a gift?  It all depends on how you look at it.  It depends on your choice in how you deal with it.

I recently was blessed to spend the day with a beautiful 7-month-old baby girl named Sarah.  She has been a very sick child since birth and requires special care.  Due to her illness, at least six people I know have been led to the Lord and are actively seeking a relationship with our Heavenly Father, and going to church.  She had to take medicine to be able to eat without pain.  How often do we suffer because we didn’t take in God’s Word before partaking of the world’s new day?  She was afraid to be alone, and would cry when I was out of view yet laugh when I was back in sight.  How often are we afraid to be alone?  Do we sit ourselves amongst things that we shouldn’t to fill in the loneliness?  Do we become busy?  Sarah was happy as long as she was busy and could see me ever present.  Are we like that with God?  She had two things that made her feel extra secure . . . a pacifier and a blanket.  What are we using as our pacifier?  On her blanket, she needed only a 1/8-inch square which she pinched tightly and held to her nose.  It smelled like mommy and daddy, like home.  It was safe.  We are covered with a robe of righteousness which Jesus gave to us.  How much of the covering are we holding on to?  Imagine the power of God through a small babe.

JESUS IS COMING AGAIN!  JESUS IS COMING AGAIN!  Long ago, wise men searched, angels announced, shepherds left their fields, a king felt threatened, an innkeeper went out of his way, and much more . . . all for a small baby.  Will you take some time just for Jesus?  Truly think on the gift you have been given in Him.  Be still.  In the quiet, whisper His name.  Ask Him to show you.  He will.  Jeremiah 31:3 says call to me and I will answer you.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY JESUS . . . I LOVE YOU

With Love in Jesus,

Angel
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THE DEADLINE for the January newsletter is December 18.  Please send your articles to editor, Barbara Olds, 343 Longwood Drive, Stafford, VA 22554 or fax to 540-286-0639.  For the timely delivery of our newsletter, it is important to get those articles in on time!
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Board Briefs . . . 
A summary of the minutes from the November 9, 1996 Board of Directors Retreat
(
It is important to keep in focus the multi-denominational makeup of the Emmaus Community and to rejoice in this diversity and heritage.

(
Much time was spent discussing compliance with the National Model.  Individual Communities do not have the right to make changes from the National Model for the Walk to Emmaus without approval from The Upper Room in Nashville.

(
A Handbook Committee (Jennifer Tolbert, Todd Buttram, Pat Libby) will go through THE UPPER ROOM HANDBOOK ON EMMAUS to distinguish differences between its guidelines and the current practices of the Fredericksburg Community.

(
A motion unanimously passed for the Chairman of the Board to appoint three board members to meet with the Community Music Director to develop music guidelines, in accordance with UPPER ROOM HANDBOOK ON EMMAUS, for the Community Music Director and Weekend music directors.  Joe May, Community Music Director, Ken Koy, Brent Saathoff and Richard Warner, board members will serve on this committee.

(
A motion to create a Lead Cha position as a full member on each team and for the Chairman to appoint two board members to meet with the Community Cha Coordinator to develop guidelines for this position, passed unanimously.  Joe May, Community Cha Coordinator, Jennifer Tolbert and Pat Libby will serve on this committee.

(
A motion to establish a “Floater” position on each team to be filled by a board member passed unanimously.  This brings us in compliance with current guidelines regarding board representatives on teams.

(
The treasurer is tracking payments of weekend fees for pilgrims and team members.  There are a number of unpaid pilgrim and team fees from E21 and E22, totaling $2,000.

(
Becoming incorporated and carrying our own liability insurance is being looked into. 

(
To determine if there is sufficient interest to warrant E-mailing the Emmaus Newsletter, a sign-up sheet at Gatherings will be circulated and an article placed in the newsletter.

(
Jennifer Tolbert is the new Placemat Coordinator.
(
The current bank balance, $1,153.69 includes a $1,000 loan from Chrysalis.

Prayers and Praises . . .
- For burdens to be lifted & freedom realized

- Our friend, Evelyn Payne

- The DeMarco Family

- For all those who are in spiritual warfare

- Praise for good health

- For the Eli family & the death of one of their family

- For a family struggling with decision of late-term abortion recommended by their doctor.  They have already done this and now feel remorse.

- Praise God for friends!!

- Linda Branton & family

- Chrysalis Teams

- For Marcus’ sister who was severely injured in car wreck in New Mexico and may not survive

- Praise for my wife Vicki & family.  Thanks that they know the Lord.  Pray that she can remain at home with the kids and we can survive on one income.

- For a neighbor who is separated from his wife

- Steve Ferguson--11 yr. old who was hit by a car and is in Children’s Hospital with serious head injury

- Pray for Emmaus Board and the decisions to be made

- Students at Radford and Virginia Tech

- Pray for our leaders in the nation to gain God’s wisdom

- For those who have found Jesus, but have strayed away

- For the students at Mary Washington College who don’t know Christ!

- Continued prayer for Guy Du Bois, Jennifer Tolbert’s son, their relationship and Guy’s decision to leave school and enlist in the Job Corp.

- Pray for Jessie--he’s in ICU with juvenile diabetes

- Prayer for grandmother still recovering from a stroke and who is living with family

- For the Fulkerson Family

- For the Chrysalis Board

- For God’s will/guidance in job interviews (Debbie & son, Mike Jr.)

- Debbie Cianelli’s son and his guidance in his faith

- For Curtis--related ADHD problems

- For Delores’ test results

- Pray those that have stopped joining us in fellowship will return and be restored to Emmaus.  The Lord desires no dissension.

- For youth to really be drawn to God early to seek Him with a whole heart.

- My daughter Sarah’s rapid healing from recent surgery

- For Bob & Jean Kennedy on sudden death of son, Robert Jr.

- For my sister Cindy with her new job & needs to find new home

- For cousin, Chris, that he finds the Lord

- PRAISE GOD FOR HIS WATCH CARE & COMFORT!!!

Emmaus Insights
Suggestions for Sponsors
Here are few suggestions for recruitment that should increase your effectiveness, help you properly interpret Emmaus, and effectualize your responsibility in sharing God’s grace as a sponsor.

1.  When you are talking to a married person, we suggest you talk with both husband and wife.  We want both husband and wife to make the decision together.  Their applications should be turned in together.

2.  Remember, the Walk to Emmaus is not for everyone.  These three days cannot rectify every problem marriage, enthuse every disenchanted church member, cure disturbed persons, or make saints of sinners.  The Walk to Emmaus is designed to change environments through Christian leaders.  Pilgrims should at least know where the path is, if they are not already walking it.  We don’t need just any candidates.  We need the best.

3.  Feel free to share with a potential applicant what Emmaus meant for you as fully as will help, realizing that all explanations will fall short.  It’s not that we are not allowed to tell what went on, but that it is difficult to explain.  We want their experience to be fresh, especially for Candlelight and agape letters which will hopefully be surprises.

4.  Don’t assume the person you are sponsoring will experience the same things you did.  Each of us is at a different place on our spiritual journey.  For some, the Emmaus experience will be a mountaintop, a new beginning.  For others, it will be strengthening for the journey they are already on.  We must not prejudge our candidates or set them up with unhelpful expectations.

5.  To assure the applicant you are personally interested in their attending, make plans to bring them to the Emmaus site for Send-Off.  Your bringing them, helping them with suitcases and registration, and sharing in the Send-Off and Sponsor’s Hour is a form of prayer and sacrifice.

6.  During the weekend, you and your family become a substitute for the pilgrim.  Leave your phone number with their spouse.  Do something special for them during the weekend like giving them a few hours during the day for personal time.  Share a meal with them.  Let the pilgrim’s spouse know that you love and care for them.

7.  You have responsibilities to the pilgrim.  Pray for him/her during the weekend.  Write him/her letters of prayers and sacrifice and make sure others do likewise, especially those closest to them.  Support your pilgrim with your presence at Candlelight and Closing.

8.  After the Walk, stay in contact and support the pilgrim you sponsor during their Fourth Day.  Be responsible for getting them to the Fourth Day meeting following their Walk.  Take them to at least their first gathering.  Help them become involved in a Group Reunion as soon as possible.

FREDERICKSBURG EMMAUS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Buttram, Debbie
 - Lay Director

Koy, Ken
 
 - Asst. Lay Director

King, Karen 

 - Secretary

Rice, Judy
 
 - Treasurer

Dunn, Mark

 - Spiritual Director

Buttram, Todd

Rice, Kim

Cianelli, Gino

Saathoff, Brent

Garfield, Cathy

Tolbert, Jennifer

Libby, Pat

Warner, Richard

“The Fredericksburg and Chrysalis Communities do not encourage or sanction the use of Community directories for profit use.”
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ATTENTION BUTTERFLIES!!!

- A Few Thoughts from Nathan -
Hey! Just wanted to remind all of you that we have a weekend coming up this summer and we want to blow those caterpillars that the Lord has chosen out of the water.  Showing them the awesome love of Christ!

I know that you have a love for Christ and want to show it, and maybe want to add some new quality to our Community.  Let us know.  We sit at the board meetings leading the Community where we believe the Lord would like it to.  But we also know the Lord leads others in the same way.  I know that you have something to offer the Community:

Teaming
You all know about this, just one note: If you do accept to team, know that God will complete His goals no matter what happens.  But if you want to be a part of the awesome event, know that you made a commitment and need to make it to the meetings and pray for the caterpillars.  If you accomplish the little things, the Lord will give you the awesome responsibilities next!

Community Positions
Tell Us!  We have lots of positions in the Community that need to be filled.  Most of them take a few hours a month to do, and who says that the positions have to be held by one person--team up!  Just think of your weekend and the smiles and tears that came from caterpillars faces at Candlelight, seeing the placemats made for them, etc.  We want you to be part of why these children of Christ know Him.

Gatherings
They are getting more awesome by the minute.  Where were you last month?  Wasn’t the music great!  And getting to hear how God is working in other people’s lives shows just how awesome His power is.  We want to see YOU there, things are talked about concerning teaming and caterpillars.  We need your input!   Plus, there is always DENNY’S and SHONEYS.

Hope to see you December 13th at Woodbridge Christian.

FWC and TTFN,

Nathan Morrow

FREDERICKSBURG CHRYSALIS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Klingenstein, Bill
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The Board of Directors meet the 2nd Saturday of each month at St. Peters Lutheran Church, 1201 Courthouse Road, Stafford, VA from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon.  All are welcome!
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From the Spiritual Director
Committed
The Greek language uses some 15 words translated commit - ed - ing; commission.  I would like to look at just one of them.  Didomi (did-o-mee) is used in John 17:4 “I glorified thee on the earth, having accomplished the work which Thou has given Me to do.”  It is used in the sense of to commit or trust of works to be done.

Jesus had done all that the Father had sent Him to do.  We must try and do the same, if we have a job to do let us do it until it is done.  We lead the youth by our example and if they see we are 100% committed to the task, they will do the same.  Jesus gave Himself a ransom for all.  If we have given our talent and person to serve Him, we must do all we can to finish the work God has given us or pass the baton to someone else.

There is a story “Is This You”.   Late one December, an elementary school principal said to his teachers: “Let’s all write our New Year’s Resolutions about how we can be better teachers, and I’ll put them on the staff bulletin board.  In that way, we can be mutually supportive in our efforts to keep those resolutions.”  The teachers agreed, and when the resolutions were posted, they all crowded around the bulletin board to read them.  One of the young teachers in the group suddenly went into a fit of anger.  She said, “He didn’t put up my resolution.  It was one of the first ones in.  He doesn’t care about me.  That just shows what it’s like around here.”  On and on she ranted and raved.  The principal, who overheard this from his office was mortified.  He hadn’t meant to exclude her resolution.  Quickly rummaging through the papers on his desk, he found it and immediately went to the bulletin board and tacked it up.  The resolution read: “I resolve not to let little things upset me anymore.”  Resolution, but no commitment!

Please pray about your commitment to God and with His strength, finish the job till it or you are through.

In Christ,

Bubba Solt
From the Lay Director
Dear Friends,

Over the past six years, I have noticed one thing -- that Emmaus and Chrysalis are well known for and that is helping each other.  Well that time has come again.  Chrysalis needs your help.

We have a few doing a lot.  What we need is many.  On the next page is a list of jobs that need to be done to put on the Weekends.  Please look them over and pray that God will put it on your heart to help with one or, help someone with their job.

I ask the youth and adults of this Community to step forward and help the few become many.  It’s always more fun to do things with a large group than a small one.

I know that I have been blessed over the years with the jobs that I held and so can you.  I promise you one thing -- if you take on a job, I will help you and train you.  You will never feel that you do not have support!

Please call me with what you would like to do.

God Bless and Fly with Christ,

Bill Klingenstein


Team Applications
We have decided to begin anew!  All the old applications have been thrown away.  If you wish to be a part of the Chrysalis Team next summer, please complete an application and send it to PO Box 3065, Fredericksburg, VA 22402.

The fee this year is $100.  We ask that you pay the fee when you submit your application if possible.

Start sending those team AND caterpillar applications in!!


Jobs in the Chrysalis Community
Note: If you already fill a position and I have not put your name next to it or, your name is next to a job and you wish to give it up, please let me know.

Community Spiritual Director


Bubba Solt

Lay Director





Bill Klingenstein

Assistant Lay Director



Nathan Morrow

Secretary





Kel Seiden

Treasurer





Mike Dunn

Team and Capterillar Selection


Gena Edsall

Sponsor’s Hour Leader



Bill Klingenstein

Candlelight Leader




_________________

Supply Coordinator




Nathan Morrow

Head Chef & Meal Leader



Lillian Pack / John Lootens

Snack Agape Leader



_________________

Team and Caterpillar Registrar


Janet Dunn

Agape Letters




Barbara Larsen

Day of Deeper Understanding


_________________

Camp Logistics Leader



_________________

Camp Clean-Up Leader



_________________

Placemat Coordinator



Sandy Klingenstein

Communion Baker




Sandy Klingenstein

Training Manuals




Ken Koy

Fourth Day Packets & Weekend Literature

_________________

HOOT





Melanie Williams

Agape Bag Maker




_________________

Cha Leader





_________________

Music Leader





Brian Long

Database Coordinator



Janet Dunn

Newsletter





Barbara Olds

Purchasing Agent




_________________

Prayer Vigil Coordinator



_________________

Supplies to Camp




_________________

Cross Maker





_________________

Warm Fuzzy Maker




_________________

Caterpillar Maker




_________________

Outreach to Other Churches



Bubba Solt

New Facility Research



Nathan Morrow / MikeCarey

New Board Members Research


_________________

Weekend Lay Directors Research


Bill Klingenstein

Outreach to Pastors




Bubba Solt

Fundraising





Mike Dunn

If I missed any job in the Community, please call me.

Thanks,

Bill
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As we move into this hectic time of year, let us all reflect on the true meaning of this season and give thanks for the one who came  to give US life.
Merry Christmas!

God Bless You,

Barbara Olds

Newsletter Editor

